
Lisa Anthony called the March 7, 2013 Senior Commission Meeting to order at 
6:00 p.m. 
 
Members Present:  Ruth Schwab, Mike Vallone, Helen Winkel and Phyllis Zea. 
Guest:  Karen Special 
 
The minutes of the January 3, 2013 meeting were reviewed by the members.  
Ruth Schwab made a motion to accept the minutes and Mike Vallone seconded 
the motion.  Minutes were accepted as presented.  February meeting was 
canceled due to a snow storm. 
 
Members reviewed the Health and Human Services report for the month of 
January and February.  Some discussion and clarification followed.     
 
St. Vincent DePaul report by Mike Vallone.  St. Vincent DePaul Society continues 
to service a lot of people.  They are still going to Aldi’s to pick up additional food 
as the need remains more than what food they collect at church.   
 
Ruth reported that there was a presentation at St. Maria Goretti on domestic 
violence.  The next meeting is on Monday, April 8th at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Phyllis discussed the “Grandparents Scam”, and how she was a victim of the 
scam.  She reported this to the police and did not send any money as the caller 
requested.  She wanted the members to be aware of people who are calling the 
seniors to get money.  She is going to be the guest speaker at the Leyden United 
Seniors meeting on Friday March 8th to discuss this issue.   
 
Lisa reminded the members that the next blood drive is on March 15th and if they 
could be there to greet the people.  Ruth and Phyllis will be present.   
 
 
The Senior Citizen Commission meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Lisa Anthony 


